
NOTICE INVITING WRITTEN PUBLIC COMMENT 
 
NOTICE is hereby given that the Bay Area Air Quality Management District is proposing a significant 
revision to the Major Facility Review permit for the following Facility: 
 

Application 

Number 

Facility 

Number 

 
Facility Name 

 
Address 

Type of 
Operation 

26519 B3289 Los Esteros Critical 
Energy Facility, LLC 

800 Thomas Foon Chew Way 

San Jose, CA  95134 

Electricity 
Generation 

 
The purpose of the proposed significant permit revision is to incorporate reductions in monitoring.  The 
maximum rated capacity for S11, Cooling Tower, is being increased from 73,000 gpm to 90,000 gpm.  
This is a minor revision.  The potential to emit for PM10 will increase by 1.12 tons per year. 

 
All proposed changes to the permit are clearly shown in “strikeout/underline format” and have been 
addressed in the statement of basis.  The Air District invites comment on the proposed significant permit 
revision.  All comments must be received by January 15, 2021.  The public may also request a public 
hearing for this significant revision.   
 
A Significant Revision to a Major Facility Review Permits is also subject to review by US EPA. If US EPA 
does not object to a proposed permit revision or a member of the public feels that the Air District has not 
addressed a public comment in a satisfactory manner, the public may, within 60 days after the end of the 
45-day US EPA review period, petition US EPA to reconsider their decision to not object to the permit. 
Petitions shall be submitted to US EPA Region 9, Operating Permits Section, at 75 Hawthorne Street, 
San Francisco, CA 94105. 
 
The proposed permit and statement of basis are available for public inspection by appointment at the Air 
District Headquarters, 375 Beale Street, Suite 600, San Francisco, CA, 94105.  For an appointment, 
please call May Leung at (415) 749-4729.  The document is also available on the Air District’s webpage 
at the following address: http://www.baaqmd.gov/permits/major-facility-review-title-v/title-v-permits.  
Written comments should be directed to Brenda Cabral at Bay Area Air Quality Management District, 
375 Beale Street, Suite 600, San Francisco, CA 94105 or by email to bcabral@baaqmd.gov.  Any 
request for information or for a public hearing should be directed to Brenda Cabral at (415) 749-4686. 
 
 
Dated at San Francisco, the 30th day of November 2020. 

 

 


